
 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF  

THE TRAFFIC & TRANSPORT SPC  
HELD ON 13th NOVEMBER 2019, AT 2.30 P.M.  

IN RICHARD O’CARROLL ROOM, CITY HALL, DUBLIN 2 
 

 
 

ATTENDANCE: 
 
SPC Members:   
 
Cllr Christy Burke, Chairperson; Cllr Keith Gavin; Cllr Mannix Flynn, Cllr Anne Feeney, Cllr Patrick 
Costello, Cllr Janet Horner, Cllr Marie Sherlock, Cllr. Caroline Conroy, Cllr Chris Andrews, Cllr Keith 
Connolly, Cllr Larry O’Toole.  
 
Mr Martin Hoey, Public Participation Network; Mr. Gary Kearney Public Participation Network; Mr 
Colm Ryder, Dublin Cycling Campaign; Mr. Fergus Sharp Dublin Chamber of Commerce; Mr. Keith 
Gavin, Irish Parking Association 
 
Dublin City Council Staff:    
 
Mr Brendan O’Brien, a/Executive Manager (Traffic); Patricia Reidy, a/Senior Engineer, City 
Centre Projects; Andy Walsh, Senior Engineer, Transportation Operations; Antonia Martin, 
Administrative Officer, Sustainable Mobility & Projects; Helen Smirnova, Senior Executive 
Engineer, Road Safety, Policy, Strategy and Innovation;  Deirdre Kelly, Walking & Cycling 
Officer; Deirdre Ni Raghallaigh, Senior Executive Officer, Chief Executive Department; Helen 
O’Leary, Administrative Officer, Transformation Unit.  
 
Ms. Martina Halpin Senior Staff Officer, Ms Mary Boyle, Staff Officer; Mr Fergal McKay, 
Assistant Staff Officer; Ms Hazel Tapley, Assistant Staff Officer, (Transport Advisory Group) 
 
 

o Cllr. Burke opened and welcomed all to meeting outlining the protocol for future 
meetings. 

 
o Introductions and presentation delivered by Mr. Brendan O’Brien A/Executive 

Manager, overview of current projects, challenges and policy related issues for the 
SPC going forward. Brendan addressed all questions raised by SPC members. 
(presentation circulated) 

 
o Deirdre Ní Raghallaigh presented on the workings of the Traffic and Transport SPC 

and explained the purpose, roles and responsibilities of the members.  (presentation 
circulated)  

 
o Ms. Helen O’Leary delivered a presentation on the Corporate Plan and answered 

questions from members.  (presentation circulated) 
 
 



o Dates and time for upcoming SPC’s agreed with members:- 
 
Agreed - Wednesdays 3 p.m. on the following dates:- 
 

 Wednesday, 4th December, 2019   

 Wednesday, 5th February, 2020      

 Wednesday, 1st April, 2020               

 Wednesday, 2nd September, 2020 

 Wednesday, 4th November, 2020     

 

o AOB 

 

The Chairperson Cllr Christy Burke requested consideration be given to expanding 
the SPC for wider business representation on the SPC to include Dublin Town. It 
was agreed that further consideration could be given to this proposal.  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 


